County of Madison

The Madison County Board of Commissioners met in special session on Monday, February 21, 2022 at 9:30 a.m. at AB Tech Madison Campus, Marshall, NC.

In attendance were Chairman Mark Snelson, Vice-Chairman Craig Goforth, Commissioner and Interim County Manager Norris Gentry, Commissioner Matthew Wechtel, Commissioner Michael Garrison, and Clerk Mandy Bradley.

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Chairman Snelson.

Item 1: Information Regarding Reopening of the NC Driver's License Office in Madison County

Chairman Snelson turned the meeting over to the NC DMV Commissioner Wayne Goodman who was joined by Deputy DMV Commissioner Portia Manley, Director of Vehicle Services Paula Windley, Program Coordinator Brenda Anding, and Director of Driver Services Charlotte Boyd-Malette.

Ms. Manely addressed the Board and information regarding DMV procedures and issues of concerns was discussed with audience members in attendance including Marshall Mayor Nancy Allen, Mars Hill Mayor John L. Chandler, Marshall Mayor Pro Tempore Aileen Payne, and Marshall Alderman Laura Ponder-Smith as well as representatives from Representative Mark Pless' office and Representative Karl Gillespie's office, Hot Springs Mayor Abby Norton, and

representatives from Ms. Manley's office who viewed the meeting via remote means.

Mr. Goodwin answered questions from audience members and discussion was had regarding services of the DMV as well as information regarding the new Driver's License Office opening in Marshall and functions of that office.

Item 2: Adjournment

Upon motion by Commissioner Gentry and second by Chairman Snelson, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 10:04 a.m.

This the 21st day of February 2022.

MADISON COUNTY

Mark Snelson, Chairman Board of Commissioners

ATTEST:

Mandy Bradley, Clerk